An Emergency Meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Dallas Township was held on Monday, February 1, 2021 at 11:00am for the purpose of issuing a Declaration of Disaster Emergency due to winter storm Orlena. Due to the winter storm, the meeting was held through GoTo Meeting.

Those in attendance included: Supervisor Chairman William J. Grant, Supervisor Vice Chairman Elizabeth A. Martin, Supervisor Robert J. Wagner, Township Manager Martin K. Barry, Township Roadmaster Gary VanDeutsch, EMA Coordinator Alan Pugh and Secretary/Treasurer K. Gary Kirk.

Supervisor Martin made a Motion to approve the Declaration of Disaster Emergency for Winter Storm Orlena effective February 1, 2021, seconded by Supervisor Wagner and carried.

EMA Coordinator Pugh stated that we are expecting 12-24 inches of snow which began Sunday and will continue into Tuesday. There is a potential for 30 inches in some areas. Winds will be between 15-20 mph with gusts up to 30mph. There was discussion concerning the traffic signals, generators and other supplies which may be needed for the snow storm and the general consensus was that we are prepared.

Adjournment:

Supervisor Wagner made a **Motion to adjourn,** seconded by Supervisor Martin and carried. The Meeting adjourned at 11:13am.

Respectfully submitted by,

K. Gang Kak

K. Gary Kirk, CPA

Secretary/Treasurer